DRAFT

HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care
Action Minutes from Meeting:

December 1, 2008
3:00-5:00 PM

Members Present:  Randy Allgaier, Michelle Bakken, David Diaz, Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Gwen Smith, Ellen Sweetin
Staff:  Joseph Cecere (HHS), Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Alison Hamburg (Harder+Co.), Michael Paquette (HPS)
Absent:  Noah Briones, Gayle Burns, Keith Folger, Esther Lucero, Catherine Newell, Ken Pearce, Susan Philip, Laura Thomas
Guests:  Carol Dawson Rose
1. Welcome, Introductions, Announcements and Changes

· Meeting began at approximately 3:05 p.m.
· Michael acknowledged that today is Randy’s last meeting as an HPPC member.  Thank you and best wishes Randy!!  Randy will continue on next year as a Community Member so he will still be participating in the committee as well as the larger HPPC meetings.
· Michael also mentioned that there are three new members of the POI Committee who will be officially starting in January 2009.  They are Ed Chitty, Bartholomew Casimir and Carla Clynes.  Although they were invited to attend today’s meeting, none of them were present.
2. Public Comment

· There was no public comment.

3. Approval of minutes from 11/3/08 meeting
· The 11/3/08 meeting minutes were not approved because there was not a quorum.  The committee will vote to approve these minutes at the January 5th meeting.
4. Committee Business 
· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)
· Gwen and David gave an update on the last HPPC meeting held on November 13th.  They mentioned that the members had a discussion clarifying the definitions of majority and abstentions as defined in the HPPC bylaws.
· They also reported that there was a bingo game activity which provided members an opportunity to learn more about the chapters included in the HIV Prevention Plan.

· David reported that both he and Ellen Sweetin had a successful presentation on the work of the POI Committee.  The members voted to approve the direction and structure of the PwP best Practices Guide.
· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council (HSPC)
· Randy reported that Susan Philip’s POI/PwP presentation went very well at the last HSPC meeting on November 24th.  There was no push back from the CARE Council.
· Randy also mentioned that they are currently working on a grant from HRSA.

· Report back from State Community Planning Group (CPG)
· No report given
· Report back from linkage to care working group
· No report given
· Process Evaluation 
· 9 surveys were returned!!  Thanks to everyone who participated and completed surveys after last month’s meeting! 
· Overall, participants thought that the meeting went well.
· Michelle Bakken was pleased with the results.  Because the paper version of the survey seems to result in a better response rate, we will continue to do these via hardcopy at the end of each meeting in 2009.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
5. Prevention with Positives (PwP) Best Practices Work Group Convenes
· Review draft Best Practice Guide

· The purpose of today’s meeting was to review the complete draft of the Best Practice Guide (minus the Provider Scripts).

· The workgroup was able to review and comment on the entire Introduction and Provider Preparedness sections and part of the Interventions section.  Remaining comments will be collected by Harder+Company through Friday, December 19 by email, mail or phone.  

· Next steps – early 2009

· Convene small group to draft provider scripts

· Submit draft for review by HPS staff 

· Schedule a forum for community feedback on the guide 

 6.   Evaluation and Closing
· The meeting adjourned at 5:00pm.  Members were reminded to fill out their process evaluations. 

· Our next committee meeting is on Monday,  January 5th from 3:00-5:00 PM.  

The minutes were prepared by Michael Paquette, Vincent Fuqua and Alison Hamburg.

Reviewed by Michelle Bakken.
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